THE LONDON BAHA'I BULLETIN BAHA'I CENTRE, 1 VICTORIA STREEF, LONDON, S.W.1.

No. 103

Year 103

October 1946

"O Son of Man! Humble thyself before Me that I may graciously visit thee. Arise for the triumph of My Cause, that while yet on earth thou mayest obtain the victory."

(Baha'u'llah).

Beloved Friends,

with this October Bulletin we wish to remind you that the call to service of which the Guardian wrote, and which we quoted in the July issues, should still be paramount in our thoughts.

London has supplied four picneers to help in the campaign for the Goal Towns, - moreover, is sending speakers to help at meetings all over the country. We appeal to you all to arise and fill in the gaps in our ranks.

At the meeting at the Alliance Hall on September 13th, there were quite a number of interested visitors, but so very few of the Baha'is. Do we realise that even if we cannot speak, we can help create a sympathetic atmosphere by our mere presence.

The Sunday Meetings have suffered from the absence of many of our more active members: but do not let us make that an excuse for staying away. We should take it as a test and a challenge. Is our faith so dim that we cannot stand without support? Let us meet - not as a dull duty, - but with joy and fragrance, till we kindle a light and warmth that will attract others.

Beloved Friends, the call is great. Let us prove worthy of it.

Yours in loving Fellowship, The Spiritual Assembly.

OUR FOURIH PIONEER Robert Cheek has gone to Bournemouth. Miss him, we certainly shall, but we are proud of him, and send him our prayers and heartfelt wishes for his noble task.

His departure makes a bye-election necessary to fill the vacancy in the Spiritual Assembly.

NEWS OF THE SIX YEAR PLAN

Northampton has now eight adult believers and one youth. One pioneer is going there from Manchester. Leeds and Birmingham have seven believers each. They are all close to the necessary nine to form the spiritual assemblies next April. Nottingham will soon have five adult believers and has one youth member. Una Townshend is now settled in Dublin. We earnestly pray for her success in the great task ahead of her. Teaching work has already begun in Scotland. The progress of the Six Year Plan is indeed a thrilling episode in the life of our national community.

NEW BELLEVER

We warmly and joyously welcome Brian Iownshend as a new member of the London community.

VISITORS

We have been very happy to meet and welcome a number of visitors from overseas.

Dr. Dehaney from Jamaica Mr. M. Javid and Miss Ettehadiyyih from Tehran

19-DAY FEAST OF ILM (KNOWLEDGE)...WEDNESDAY, OCIOBER 16th

ALLIANCE HALL MEETING
Friday, October 11th at 8.0 p.m..... Brains trunt on the Subject: FAITH, FACTS, and the FUTURE.
There will be speakers from U.N.A., Federal Union, Theorophist and others. Believers are asked, when handing in written questions, to mark their slips with a 'B'.

FIRESIDES

Every Thursday at the home of Molly and Hasan Balyuzi, at 6 Cannon Place, N.W.3. (Hampstead Tube Station).

From time to time, at 95 The Avenue, W.13. Vivian Isenthal will be pleased to send invitations to your friends, if you will supply the addresses.

Sunday, October 20th, at 3.30 p.m. All your friends will be welcome, but please try to bring some contribution to the feast.